
WILLIAMSTOWN BOROUGH AUTHORITY  

September 10, 2010 

Williamstown Borough Authority met Wednesday, September 10, 2010 in Council 
Chambers; Members, Chairman Dennis English, Vice Chairman C.W. Croft Sr., Scott 
Slough, David Neidlinger, and Jack Herb were present. Timothy Kessinger and Daniel 
Huddleson were absent.  Also attending were Secretary/Treasurer Amy Rexroth, Sewer 
Plant Manager Roy Miller and Engineer Bob Reisinger. Citizens present were Dane 
Williard, Mark Falcone, and Mark Salak. 

Chairman Dennis English called the meeting to order at 3.30PM. 

The purpose of this special meeting is about a pier failure at the Sewer Plant. 

Discussion took place with Mark Falcone representing Dutchland (manufacturer) and 
Mark Salak representing Quandel (general contractor) of what went wrong with this one 
pier and what is the solution to fix the problem. 

Herb would like to retract his motion that was made on September 1, 2010 requiring 
Quandel to replace the pier. Motion died with no second. 

Slough made a motion to have the pier replaced with a new pier. Motion died with no 
second. 

A motion was made by Croft Sr. and Neidlinger to repair the existing failed pier with a 
minimum of a 4 10X10 stainless steel angle brackets, pinned to the pier in way that one 
side does not interfere with the other and pinned to the floor of the tank. In addition to 
the brackets there will be a curb poured all around said pier and will be 12” high. The 
Authority wants an additional 5 year warranty on the repaired pier. All remaining piers 
will be curbed and barracked with angles as specified in documents handed to the 
Authority. All were in favor. Slough stated he will go back to original motion to have the 
pier replaced if all conditions were not met. (Documents will be attached to the official 
minutes.) 

A motion was made by Croft Sr. and Slough to adjourn the meeting at 4:20PM.   


